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SUBJECT: Southern California Edison Company’s 2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan (WMP) Update 

Dear Deputy Director O’Rourke: 

SCE is glad to submit the 2025 WMP Update, which adheres to the Office of Energy Infrastructure 
Safety’s (OEIS) guidelines. As directed by OEIS, this filing is an update to SCE’s approved 2023-2025 
WMP (2023-2025 Base WMP, or “Base Plan”). 

As directed, SCE also made revisions to the Base WMP as a result of reportable changes made in 
the 2025 WMP Update. These changes can be found in the accompanying redlined and clean 
version of the Base WMP. All of these documents, as well as WMP supporting documents, are 
publicly available at: https://www.sce.com/safety/wild-fire-mitigation. 

SCE’s 2025 WMP Update describes changes to risk modeling, reportable changes to 2025 targets 
and expenditures, and responses to Areas for Continued Improvement (ACIs) that were issued 
with the approval of the Base WMP. OEIS prompts or guidelines are produced in italics at the start 
of each chapter and section, followed by SCE’s response. 

If you have questions, or require additional information, please contact me at 
michael.backstrom@sce.com. 

Sincerely, 

//s// 
Michael A. Backstrom 
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs  
Southern California Edison Company 

https://www.sce.com/safety/wild-fire-mitigation

